
Agenda Item 12 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Programs, Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
 
SUBJECT: USDA State Review Plan Proposal 
 
DATE:  April 5, 2007 
 
FROM: Puls, Ralph  
 
The Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) and the Farm Service Agency (FSA), 
both agencies of the United States Department of Agriculture, have announced the results of 
their recently concluded business plan review.  The FSA proposes the consolidation of 12 of 
the 81 offices in Nebraska.  Offices in the Papio-Missouri River NRD that would be affected 
are the Sarpy/Douglas County office and the Dakota County office.  The proposal would 
consolidate the Sarpy/Douglas County office with the Cass County office in Weeping 
Water.  The Dakota County office would be consolidated with Dixon County and the 
combined offices would be located in the FSA office in Dakota City; the office building the 
P-MRNRD constructed in 2005 to house FSA, NRCS and Dakota County Rural Water. 
 
The consolidation of the Sarpy /Douglas offices with the Cass County office would result in 
the closure of the Sarpy /Douglas office and their five employees would be moved to Cass 
County and/or Washington County.  This move would have a negative impact on the 
landowners, operators and others in Sarpy and Douglas Counties.  Cooperators routinely 
visit both the FSA and NRCS and in many cases the P-MRNRD offices to conduct their 
business. 
 
The USDA has been promoting the efficiency of one stop service centers for many years, 
and the P-MRNRD has responded by providing office space to these USDA agencies in 
Sarpy/Douglas County, Washington County and Dakota County. In each of these locations 
the District has at least one P-MRNRD employee, who assists with the implementation of 
both USDA programs and P-MRNRD programs.  In the case of the Sarpy/Douglas office 
here at the Natural Resources Center cooperators can and visit offices of the Department of 
Environmental Quality, the Corps of Engineers and the Headquarters offices of the P-
MRNRD.  Frequently these cooperators will learn of District programs available to them by 
meeting with District staff in the building. 
 
The USDA has proposed a plan which they say will address declining budgets and staff 
numbers and focus more on serving producers through a more efficient network of FSA 
offices.   The plan doesn’t appear to give credit to the added efficiency and convenience to 
the public that is offered by providing a local, one stop service center to the cooperators in 
Sarpy and Douglas County. 
 
The FSA has a 30 day comment period with a deadline of April 27, 2007 during which time 
it will accept comments or concerns.   
 
It is recommended that the subcommittee recommend to the Board of Directors that 
staff respond to the USDA Review Plan Proposal expressing the District’s concerns 
about the proposed closure of the Sarpy/Douglas County FSA office. 








